
Selectmen’s Meeting 

March 4, 2013 

4:00 pm 
 

A meeting of the Board was held on the above date in the Fred B. Morgan Jr. Meeting Room, 
Town Hall. Members present were: Michael Donaroma, Chairman; Margaret Serpa; and Arthur 
Smadbeck. Also present was Ms. Pamela Dolby, Town Administrator. 
 
At 4:00 pm Mr. Donaroma opened the meeting.  
 
He started with holding a moment of silence for Mr. Eddie Belisle who had served the town on 
the Board of Assessors for over 35 years and had passed away the previous Thursday.  
 
Mr. Donaroma then addressed the first item on the agenda which was a matter to do with the EMT 
Department. The Board had received a letter and Small Claims Notice from the Barnstable 
County Sheriff’s Office. Mr. Alex Schaeffer could not attend and sent a letter of explanation in his 
place. He stated that it was disagreement in the billing and the matter had been settled. 
 
Mr. Donaroma then recognized Mr. Stuart Fuller, Highway Superintendent. 
 
Mr. Fuller stated that he was updating the Board on a project done by the Cape Light Compact. 
They had put out two sets of five LED street lights in and were seeking comment. The first set 
was on Pease Point Way from the monument to the Fire House. The second set was on Edg./VH 
Rd. from the triangle to the Veterinarian’s Office. 
 
Mr. Donaroma asked if the light was blue.  
 
Mr. Fuller replied that it looks bright white.  
 
Mr. Smadbeck asked about money savings.  
 
Mr. Fuller stated that if they were installed in the whole town it would save the town $25,000 per 
year.  
 
Mr. Fuller moved to his next announcement which was that the NEU students were doing another 
traffic study. This year it would be on the Upper Main Street area. They were going to do a 
presentation on 3/15 and everyone is invited.  
 
Mr. Donaroma was pleased that they wanted to do it again. He enjoyed last year’s study of 
downtown.  
 
Mr. Smadbeck expressed the need for a safe bike corridor into and out of town.  
 
Mr. Fuller then mentioned that he was working with Nstar about moving the transformer in front 
of the Library.  
 
Mr. Donaroma asked when it would be done.  
 
Mr. Fuller stated that they were in the planning process. There is an article on the Special Town 
Meeting Warrant for funding.  
 
The Board then approved a request from Jevon Rego to block a parking spot in front of Espresso 
Love in the Courthouse Parking Lot which was not a handicapped spot from 3/11-3/14 for the 
purpose of putting a dumpster in to remove the roof of Espresso Love for replacement.  
 
The Board then approved the following items: 
 
A request from the Kelley House to hold the St. Patrick’s Day Parade on 3/17. 
 
To declare, by request from Connect to End Violence, Edgartown a Domestic Violence Free Zone 
and to permit them to erect a sign of declaration.  
 
For Soigne to close from March 3, 2013-April 5, 2013. 
 
To appoint Les Baynes to the Shellfish Committee for a period of 3 years.  
 
A travel voucher for the Water Department.  
 



An Auto Dealer License renewal for Cars Unlimited. 
 
To set a Alcohol Hearing for the Kelley House on 3/25 at 4:10pm.  
 
At 4:13pm Mr. Smadbeck moved to adjourn. Ms. Serpa seconded. Unanimous. 
 
 
 
 
 
   

  Respectfully submitted, 
Approved:           

  Kristy Rose  
__________ ________________      Assistant  
Michael J. Donaroma, Chairman 
           
__________________________ 
Margaret E. Serpa 
 
__________________________ 
Arthur Smadbeck 
Board of Selectmen 
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